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State waterfront development program

Assumptions Uscd in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

The On-the-Waterfront program would require 1.0 additional FTE at the cost of approximately $46,200
($32,000 salary and $14,200 fringe) GPR. Further, approximately $3,000 GPR, PR-Gaming, or SEG would
be necessary for start-up costs to obtain the appropriate information, training, and history on waterfront
revitalization. This would also include the costs associated with holding On-the-Waterfront Program Council
meetings.

The Department of Tourism is a promotional agency that has previously not gotten involved in revitalization
projects, thus, precise cost estimates are uncertain.

NOTE: This estimate does not include funding for waterfront development grants from the Department of
Tourism.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications



